AGENDA ITEM 5B

EXTRACT FROM DRAFT MINUTES OF 9 SEPTEMBER ASCHOSC

22 IN-YEAR GRANT REDUCTIONS - ADULT SOCIAL CARE &
HOUSING

22.1 Jugal Sharma, Assistant Director of Housing, presented the report and
answered questions from the Committee. Mr Sharma said that the
£164.000 reduction represented 1-2% of the total supporting people
grant for the city. Members heard that an equality impact assessment
had been undertaken before making the reductions.

22.2 Members asked whether the council could add its voice to the calls
asking for the Supporting People grant to remain ringfenced. Any loss
of funding would impact on the most vulnerable residents in the city.
The committee was told that Councillor Maria Caulfield was very keen
to see the Supporting People programme stay intact; representations
had been made to central Government.

22.3 Members asked where the underspend had come from? They heard
that a service closure had taken place as a third sector hostel had had
a serious fire and so the council funding was returned. Another third
sector provider had returned funding as they had been unable to fill
accommodation places that had been funded by the council.

Central Government expected the service to be mainstreamed in the
long-term and the department was making provision for how to meet
the underspend in future years.

22.4 There seemed to be a contradiction between points 3.2 and 3.3; were
posts at risk? Mr Sharma said that 'consultation' was a formal process
that had to be followed but it had found that there would be no impact
on jobs or on front line services.

22.5 RESOLVED - to refer the report to the Scrutiny Review Panel, noting
the Committee's concerns as to how the funding will be met next year.
It was agreed that the relevant minutes from this committee would be
forwarded to the Panel.
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